Townsend Hook Bowls Club

Minutes of Pre Season Meeting

Held on Saturday 22nd March 2025 at 12 Noon

Apologies: - Chris Gentry

1) 
Welcome 
RF opened the meeting and welcomed all present.

a)  He said for those who may be unaware, Chris Brown sadly             passed away at the end of January.
b)  He also advised that Geoff Southcott had slipped and broken his hip. The day after the accident he underwent surgery and a new hip joint fitted. He said that he would pass on members best wishes. JP said that a card was on the bar for members to sign.

2) 
Treasurers Report

RF said that Chris had given him a report on financial activities out of season.

Several products were purchased for the maintenance of the green. 
It was found that the main lock on the clubhouse entrance did not comply with insurance requirements. A new 5 lever deadlock has been fitted and additional keys issued to key holders.

The fire extinguishers have all been condemned and replacements ordered. Water will be 6 litres instead of 9 and the powder one in the kitchen replaced with a CO2 extinguisher. A new fire blanket was also required.
A new intruder system will be installed which is wireless and there are options for central station monitoring. No maintenance required other than replacing batteries every 5 years.
A credit card machine has been purchased for £69 and first used at the last quiz night very successfully.

Mike Farrell, and David Young have been working on adverting and has reported some success with advertising boarding with Spec Savers, Medway Blinds and a possibly Collier Turf Care. An advert has also been produced which will appear in the Oracle for 3 months from April to June. The same advert has been laminated for local distribution.
The current bank balance was £17021.65 and consideration was being given to placing any surplus funds into an interest bearing account.

3) 
New Season Fixtures 
a) Day Captains 
RF said that day captains this year are:-
Wednesday

 Henry Longhurst 

Saturday

 Malcolm Johnson

Sunday

 Jan Phillips

b) 
New Friendly Fixtures Opponent.

Friendly fixtures have been completed and issued. Lenham has stopped playing friendly matches and Henry replaced them with Queenborough.

c) Bowls Day Trip to Eastbourne

RF said that a bowls day trip to Eastbourne had been booked for the

31st August. Our opponents are Gildredge Park. The basic idea is for the coach to drop off the players to Gildredge Park and non bowlers dropped off at the sea front. An evening meal has been booked and assuming we have 40 people going the individual cost would be about £45 for non bowlers, including a meal. Exact time scales will be put on the notice board soon. He said that the event would be open to friends and family.
c) Internal Competitions

RF pointed out that the internal competitions and league match forms 

had been moved to the notice board by the kitchen. He said that to avoid the overrun last year when some semi finals had not been completed by the finals day, each round had to be completed by the end of the month.
d) League Matches

Fixtures were all up on the website; along with printable options with the exception of Medway league this one is always last.

4) 
Bowling Green Matters

a) RF said that Mick Galloway had decided not to renew his membership as he was unable to dedicate any guaranteed time due caring for the needs of his wife. He would still be prepared to offer advice and guidance. 
Both RB and RF were currently taking on the whole bourdon of green maintenance and have struggled somewhat. 
We are trying to put monthly maintenance tasks on a list on the notice board and invite members to put their name down for specific jobs. This gives flexibility for those who cannot commit to the same day and job each week.

b) RF said that he and RB put down a plastic sheet as many leatherjacket casings were spotted last year. RB treated the green with nematodes last October. Although some have larvae been picked up there were very few found which is a good sign. RB said that in the past he and MG had found a third of a bucket full so the latest results although not definitive, are encouraging.
5) 
Social Activities 

GF said since the start of the social group they had raised nearly £2000 for the club and thanked everyone for their support. Next event is on the 11th April and is a games evening with burgers.

RF said a STARA charity match would take place on Wednesday 28th May with food. This was very successful last year.

6) 
Charity for the coming season.

A discussion took place to select a charity for the season. RF said that the Cancer Research was disappointing as they seemed to be only interested with large donations. He was unsure how much was raised for the charity last year. It was suggested we select a local charity and 

St Katherine’s was suggested as our charity for the season. All members present agreed.
7) 
Club House Painting & Spring Clean
RF said that TB was coordinating painting the exterior of the clubhouse and has been recommended that it starts in April as the weather is warmer and dryer. The interior is to be spring cleaned before the new season.
8) 
Any Other Business
RF asked if any member present wished to raise any other matters. 
RF said that MJ and JF were DBS checked and MJ was now the Safe Caring officer.
KB asked if the quality of the trophies this year could be upgraded. It was mentioned that the competition entry fee paid for the trophies and if they were to be upgraded the cost of entry would have to increase proportionally.

JP asked who was dealing with the flowers in pots this year. RF said the DR was taking on the role. 
RF said that a sub committee had been set up to prepare for the clubs centenary next year. The name of the club was suggested to be changed and next year would be a suitable time. RF mentioned that any change 
would have to be agreed at the AGM. JB said that the cost of new logo due to name change and playing shirts would be very expensive. NB suggested to just add Snodland into the name somehow and said that if that was the case just a letter S needed to be added.
A query was raised regarding the honours board. This board had not been updated since 1975 and most names, if not all, on the board had long since passed away. RF suggested that if it was decided it continue with the honours board they could start again on centenary year. This mater should be raised at the AGM with a member vote. 
RF said he had found a large advertising banner and proposed an open day some time in April. We only need to change the phone number. We need council consent first.
RF said that he had discovered that most of the information regarding the club on the Bowls England website was incorrect. We were down as a nomadic club, the email address on their page for us did not exist, and the name and phone number was incorrect, He had contacted them and had the issue corrected. He also asked for member login username and password. 
The first rollup of the season will be Tuesday 15th April, weather permitting. 
There being no other matters the meeting closed.
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